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Summary 

This paper seeks your approval to continue to fund the Access and Sustainability 
Advisory within the Centre for Accessible Environments (a project of the housing 
association, Habinteg) for the next five years in order to support applicants to your 
Access to Buildings programme, as well as the wider voluntary sector in London. 

Recommendation(s) 

Members are asked to: 

• Note the report.
• Approve the sum of £311,000 over five years (£61,000; £61,000; £62,000;

£63,000; £64,000) towards the salary and associated running costs of the
Access and Sustainability Advisory Service, with the grant subject to external
evaluation after three years.

Main Report 

Background 

1. Since December 2005, you have commissioned the Centre for Accessible
Environments (CAE) to provide an Access and Sustainability Advice Service
in order to support applicants to your Access to Buildings programme as well
as the wider voluntary sector in London. CAE merged with the housing
association, Habinteg, in 2004, to become its consultancy division. Habinteg
has been instrumental in developing the concept of Lifelong Homes for
disabled people and state-of-the-art design in the built environment. The
merger is therefore highly beneficial to both parties.

2. You asked CAE to create the post delivering this service because applicants
to your Access to Buildings programme often found it difficult to secure the full
range of good quallty advice and information needed when making access
improvements. There was a great need for information on areas such as what
an access audit is; how to find an access auditor; finding and appointing
architects and quantity surveyors; what is liable for VAT; and disability
equalities training. "Sustainability'' was built into the job title in order to










